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I. The Workforce Development Workgroup (WDW) as guided by the ACPG's goal to assist in growing the 
gambling workforce and the ACPG's goals has convened in January and voted to temporarily put the 
WDW on pause.  This will allow CASAT to perform it's stated goals of developing training curriculum for 
CPGC's, building an infrastructure for CASAT and their liaison work with the Board of Examiners for 
Alcohol, Drug and Gambling Counselors and other stakeholders to promote workforce development, 
and to create a "road map" for CPGC's, interns, supervisors, and others to better accomplish becoming 
and maintaining the CPGC workforce seamlessly and with appropriate support. 

II.  The WDW will call meetings on an as-needed basis, and Denise Quirk as Chair of the WDW will 
remain in contact with CASAT and other stakeholders to choose additional meeting times to have 
updated reports on projects around the state so that we may report to the ACPG on the development of 
workforce goals. 

III.  The WDW looks forward to assisting other committee members on the ACPG and stakeholders 
involved in the Nevada State Gambling Conference on June 4th & 5th.  There may be surveys and 
activities leading up to the State Conference that our ACPG committees can support CASAT, the Nevada 
Council on Problem Gambling and others involved around the state in surveying the workforce and 
stakeholders in order to have a successful gathering at the conference and glean information needed to 
continue our WDW goals in FY 20-21. 


